AT A SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING
of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh

held at Town Hall, 1496 Route 300

in said township, at 6:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 16th of May, 2011

Present:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 

Also Present:

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk




Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk




Jacqueline Calarco, Town Accountant

Meeting Called to Order at 6:00 p.m.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the press was informed of this Special Meeting on May 2, 2011 and the notice of this meeting has also been on the Town website and in the lobby of Town Hall since May 2, 2011.
Supervisor Booth announced the sole purpose of this meeting is to have the Town of Newburgh’s independent auditors, the firm of Vanacore, DeBenedictus, DiGovanni and Weddell, conduct their exit conference for the 2010 audit of the Town Finances. There are representatives here tonight from the above Certified Public Accountant Firm to review the Comprehensive Annual Financial Report for the Town of Newburgh.  
Jacqueline Calarco, the Town Accountant introduced Donna Crowley, CPA and Jennifer George, CPA representing the accounting firm. 
Ms. George reviewed the draft of the Comprehensive Annual Financial Report with the Town Board. The opinion of the draft is clean with no exceptions. The only significant control finding was the bank transfers approval authorization process. Ms. George stressed the significance of only one finding. 
Supervisor Booth, Councilman Woolsey, Councilman Piaquadio, Councilwoman Greene, Councilman Bello and Town Clerk Zarutskie all commended Ms. Calarco for her outstanding performance. 
Donna Crowley reviewed the draft of the Town of Newburgh Report with the Board. She said this is a good report and also commended Ms. Calarco for a job well done. Ms. Crowley said the Management Representation Letter will be included at the end of the final version of this report. The summary of the report states that the Town of Newburgh did not adopt any new accounting policies, no corrected miss statements, no disagreements with management, and there were no problems during the audit. The one item that could be adjusted is the Workmen’s Compensation which could be adjusted to be prepaid. There was a suggestion that the journal entries done by Ms. Calarco should be reviewed and signed. This report has had a clean opinion for two years in a row. 
Supervisor Booth thanked Ms. Crowley and Ms. George for the review.
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MOTION was made at 6:37 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 6:37 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
